
  

 
 

   

Secondary School Weekly Newsletter 

7/01/2022 

Arab Unity School Secondary Boys and Girls wish you all a happy and prosperous 

New Year! 

Welcome to the 2nd Term of the Academic Year 2021-22! 

Term 1 Report Cards 

The process of term 1 exam marking, answer script discussion and result 

preparation is almost completed. We are planning to publish the report cards 

on 14th January, Friday. Form tutors, subject teachers or Heads of Department 

will contact parents individually to discuss students’ performance when and as 

required. 

Year 11 English as a Second Language On-screen Mocks 

Our year 11 ESL students will be appearing for an on-screen trial examination 

organised by CAIE. These trials will be conducted on 10th and 11th January. 

Please refer to the announcement made by the Head of Secondary English 

Department on Edunation for further details. 

Assessments 

The Assessment cycle for Term 2 begins in the month of February with Mock 1 

Examination for year 11 and Project based Assessment for Year 7 to 10 students. 

Mock Examination schedule is attached here. Project based assessments will be 

done in the first half of February. Subject teachers will share dates and 

completion window precisely with students. 



  

 
 

   

 

Curriculum coverage for Year 11 Mocks will be shared as a separate link on 

Edunation. 

Arrival and Pick up Timings for Own Transport Students 

It has been observed that some own transport students are reporting late to 

school on a regular basis. Therefore they are missing the form tutors’ time every 

morning. Form periods are very important as student’s registration takes place 

and we make all important announcements during this time. The recording to 

late arrival has already been started. Subsequent actions as per the lateness 

policy will be followed more effectively in this term. Similarly, some parents are 

picking up their children very late after the school dispersal time which is 1:55pm 

on Monday to Thursday and 11:40am on Fridays. Kindly pick and drop your 

children at right times.  

Uniform and PE 

At AUS we motivate and encourage our students to always follow the code of 

conduct. Wearing the right uniform with pride is one of the most important 

aspects of it. Kindly ensure that the students come to school wearing the correct 

uniform that includes the school’s woollen wear and correct shoes. Some 



  

 
 

   

students wear different coloured hoodies which are absolutely not allowed. 

School uniform sweaters are available in all sizes at school’s uniform store. As 

per the latest health and safety protocols all PE lessons(practical) are cancelled 

so there is no need to wear the PE uniform until further notice. Students are 

taught various components of the theoretical aspects of PE in the classrooms. 

Students (boys especially) are bringing bats and balls to school which is not 

allowed. If seen these items will be confiscated. 

Stay safe! 

Regards 

Heads of Secondary School 

Robert Turner (Head of Boys)                   Tasneem Hussain (Head of Girls) 


